TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

June 8, 2020
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds
John Beaupre

Others Present:

Dave Cota

Deb Bowker





Ann Flight

Kerry Ouellette




Erin Demshar
Kate Punderson





Leah Ross

Deb Bowker





Andrea Osganian
Clinton Swallow
Present Via Phone:

Marcia White

Annie Twitchell




Lynn Schnorr

Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:34 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Bob asked phone-in callers to identify themselves for the record.  
Payroll warrant # 24 in the amount of $30,133.11 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrant #25 in the amount of $180,346.49 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the May 26, 2020 Selectmen’s meeting were reviewed.  Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to approve the minutes as written.   John Beaupre seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.

The purpose of tonight’s meeting was to further discuss the options for the Summer Outdoor Adventure Camp and make a decision.  At the last meeting, there was a lot of discussion on this topic, based on the information available at that time.   They looked at operating camp with just Carrabassett Valley youth.   Since that time, e-mails have been sent, which resulted in only seven CV families indicating that their kids would be interested in participating.     Ann Flight has prepared some option for recreational programming, in lieu of summer camp.  This would help to avoid a large congregation of kids in one location, but would provide for some directed recreation (hiking, biking, paddling, etc.).   These activities would take place on site at the location of the activity and the parents would need to transport the kids to those locations, keeping the groups small.   It has been suggested that Eustis and SAD 58 youth be included in this offering but not non-resident CV taxpayers to keep the number of participants lower given COVID-19.  The Second program offering is the Sports Program which has been operated separately by the Recreation Department.  This program would allow non-resident CV taxpayer youth to participate and would include such as mountain bike camps that have allowed all youth to participate in as in the past.   Carrabassett Valley residents’ kids would have first priority for these programs.   CV would not provide any transportation, other than perhaps transporting equipment.  Marcia White added that there had always been two basic rules:  1) safety comes first, 2) when in doubt, refer to rule #1.  She has helped work with both Ann and Deb on a plan that deals with the current situation, and she feels they have a very good replacement plan for the traditional Outdoor Adventure Camp.  She said the CV staff has always been able to work professionally, and she would endorse moving forward with this plan.   She is also willing to stay involved over the summer.   She said that, of the non-resident CV taxpayers she’s spoken with, none have reacted negatively.   John Beaupre said that, at the last meeting, he was the devil’s advocate.  He feels there’s a big difference since that time, now that there’s a well-thought-out plan.   He still feels the primary concern is the kids, the staff and the Town, as an employer.  He feels the staff should be prepared for what may happen, but he will support the program, based on the good job getting the planning in place.   Marcia added that, if there’s a change with statistics or incidents with regard to COVID-19 that happens locally, there are always options for re-visiting the entire plan.   Lloyd Cuttler wants to be sure that the non-resident taxpayers do not feel alienated, based on how the program will be offered.   Ann Flight and Deb Bowker described the specifics of how the program will run.   Lloyd Cuttler complimented both on the amount of work done.   He acknowledged that gaps can be filled, if they are identified.    There’s a challenge with having enough councilors available, both full-timers and part-timers, but it also needs to be determined how many kids will participate first.   There will be funds available for payroll, even if the camp needs to be shut down early.   There will not be a need to raise any additional funding.   Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to move forward with the camp replacement program with the amended programming and to also support the Summer Sports programming. Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn M. Schnorr

Secretary to Board of Selectmen
